FTA NEW STARTS PROJECTS

QUARTERLY REVIEW MEETING

August 31, 2005

The FTA New Starts Projects Quarterly Review Meeting began with opening statements from Leslie Rogers, FTA Regional Administrator.  Mr. Rogers highlighted significant events from the previous quarter including the approval of the Reauthorization Bill on August 10, 2005.  This Bill will allow FTA to complete projects included in the FY05 funding program.  

Currently, FTA’s top priorities are Transit Security and ridership and they continue to focus on training, drills and public awareness.  Mr. Rogers noted that Jenna Dorn, FTA Administrator resigned her post and Robert Jamison, Deputy Administrator is currently the acting FTA Administrator. 

Roger Snoble provided an update on recent Metro activities.  The Consent Decree remains a concern and management will respond to the new service order issued by the Special Master in September 2005.  

Current construction projects are proceeding on schedule and Metro continues to investigate funding scenarios and alternatives for future projects. Mr. Snoble noted that the Metro Orange Line construction is near completion and extended FTA an invitation to attend the Opening Ceremony on October 28, 2005. 

Rick Thorpe provided an overview of Metro Construction activities.  The Metro Orange Line is running busses along the alignment and will be turned over to Operations prior to ROD.  The Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension remains on schedule and continues to have few Change Orders and adequate contingency.  The Mid-City/Exposition LRT Project is looking forward to FTA and Board approval of the FEIS/EIR.

The Construction Project Managers highlighted recent project events including the shipment of the Eastside earth pressure balance machines, the delivery of the first two rail cars in June 2005, the installation of ticket vending machines and the CCTV system along the Orange Line, and the release of the Mid-City/Exposition Design/Build RFP in September 2005.    

